
Meeting 4/5/15 
 

 
Present: R. de la Motte, J. Garner, C. Street, T. Schwabe, C. Schwabe, M. Everett, W. 
Boon, P. Malinowski, R. Goninon, G. Dyer, D. Youd. 
 
 

• External Come n Try events 
 
Following discussion it was agreed that for each event; 
 
1. The first $100 should go to Paringa Archers for set-up, take-down, supply, maintenance 
and transportation of equipment 
 
2. At least 2 Paringa members should be present each day, with 4-6 people required 
overall each day 
 
Action- R. de la Motte to convey this to Burnie Bowmen re next Deloraine Fair 
 

• Equipment 
 
1. The question of acquiring some longer arrows for C&Ts was raised, as too-short arrows 
could pose a safety risk for taller shooters. 
 
Action- J. Garner to ask Tas Archery Supplies whether longer arrows are available. 
 
2. With regard to purchasing other equipment eg. bows, ground quivers, arm guards, 
finger tabs, field butts the treasurer said that the club would wait until August when a grant 
from the Dept. of Sport & Recreation should become available. 
 

• Stickers 
 
The club has taken delivery of 500 club logo stickers to give out to members and C&T 
participants etc. 
 
W. Boon to pass our thanks to Greg Boon for his work and for doing the club a good deal 
on these. 
 

• Indoor Venue 
 
Discussion of possible indoor archery venues 
 
Action- R. de la Motte to contact A. Fluck re set up of next indoors 
D. Youd to inquire at Door of Hope for possible space 
 

• C&T whistles 
 
Currently C&T DOSs using single whistle blast to begin/end shooting which is at variance 
with standard competiton practice. 
 
Action- R. de la Motte to inform C&T DOSs to use standard format ie. 2 blasts to go to 
shooting line, 1 blast to commence shooting, 3 blasts to stop shooting and collect arrows 



 
• Beginners courses 

 
Following a very successful but somewhat over-booked beginners course (thanks Caitlin) 
it was decided to cap numbers at 7 children and 12 adults in future 
 

• Wheels on butts 
 
It was decided to continue putting wheels on target range butts as well as swapping sides 
of timber frames a couple at a time during small working bees. 
 
Action- R. de la Motte and exec to arrange working bees 
 
 

Meeting concluded 4:05 


